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9/11: American River Flood Control District Board of Trustees 
meeting. The Board met in regular session. The agendized items included 
correspondence from the City of Sacramento Police Department regarding 
extensive camping along the roadways of the Johnston Business Park, a 
discussion on the District’s carbon footprint, and addressing permitted 
encroachments in River Park. 
 
9/14: DWR Deferred Maintenance Project meeting. I met via web 
conference with staff from DWR to learn about the extension of the 
Deferred Maintenance Project grant program. The District has funding 
available to inspect or repair levee pipes in 2021.  
 
9/15: Sacramento County Local Hazard Mitigation Plan Kick-off 
meeting. I attended this meeting via teleconference with representatives 
from the County of Sacramento and numerous Special Districts to discuss 
the 2021 update to the Local Hazard Mitigation Plan. 
 
9/16: Central Valley Flood Control Association Board of Directors 
meeting. This meeting was held via web teleconference. Topics of 
discussion included the State’s regional meetings on the Sacramento San 
Joaquin Drainage District assessment, extension of the Flood Maintenance 
Assistance Program, and a legislative update on bills for 2020. 
 
9/16: Field Visit for Kelton Way Pedestrian Access. Superintendent 
Kawamura and I met with residents that use the levee along Robla Creek 
for exercise and recreation. They requested the meeting to ask if the 
District could install a recreation trail along the levee similar to the 
American River Parkway. 
 
9/16: ARFCD Quarterly Safety meeting. The Safety Committee met to 
discuss safety items for the District. Items of discussion included the OSH 
Act of 1970, clearance zones around electrical equipment in the 
warehouse, Firecode training, and the Cintas training program. 
 
9/21: Phone Meeting with Dude Solutions. I met with staff from Dude 
Solutions to discuss implementation of the workflow tracking software, 
Asset Essentials. Sara Poffenbarger from Dude is our implementation 
consultant and she is able to walk clients through the steps to set-up the 
software specific to our District. 
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9/23: ARFCD Roof Repair/Replacement Pre-Construction Meeting. I 
met with Don Mariano from Lionakis and Dennis Philips from Rua and Son 
to discuss progress on the roof project. Two-thirds of the old roof has been 
removed and the crews are constructing framing for the new HVAC unit. 
Two sections of dry-rot were removed and repaired along the west wall. 

9/28: Steelhead Creek Clean-up Meeting. Superintendent Kawamura and 
I met with the Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board to 
discuss the annual clean-up effort in Steelhead Creek. This year, the City 
will distribute trash bags prior to the clean-up and RD 1000 and ARFCD will 
use equipment to load and haul-off the filled bags. 
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